## Southeastern Chapter American Association Of Law Libraries

## Kstablished 1954

OFFICERS	5 1974-76

COLLEGE OF LAW LIBRARY TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32306 September 17, 1974

## PAST PRESIDENTS

PEARL W. VON ALLMEN1972-74

1954-55

1955-56

1957-58

1958-59

1959-60

1960-62

1962-64

1964-66

1965-68

1968-70

1970-72

MARY W. OLIVER

DOROTHY SALMON

STANLEY BOUGAS

JEANNE TILLMAN

BETTY W. TAYLOR

MARY POLK GREEN

SARAH LEVERETTE

LEAH F. CHANIN

U. V. JONES

JANE OLIVER

CORINNE BASS

KATE WALLACH

PRESIDENT:
WILLIAM C. YOUNGER
SUPREME COURT AND STATE LAW LIBRAR
JUDICIAL BUILDING - CAPITOL
MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36104
VICE PRESIDENT-PRESIDENT ELECT:
CAROLINE C. HERIOT
LOYOLA UNIVERSITY LAW LIBRARY
6363 ST. CHARLES AVE.
NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA 70118
SECRETARY-TREASURER:
NANCY JO KITCHEN
FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY

## PRESIDENT'S NEWSLETTER

ENCLOSED are the minutes of the Southeastern Chapter AALL Annual Meeting which was held at Hilton Head, South Carolina in conjunction with the Southeastern Conference AALS, August 19-21, 1974. This was a very good and productive meeting. Those of you who missed this meeting missed a lot. The annual meeting next August will be in New Orleans and the following year (1976) in Alabama. Tentative plans are to meet in North Carolina in 1977 and in Kentucky in 1978.

HIGHLIGHTS of the Hilton Head meeting were the panel presentation by Jon Schultz, Morris Cohen, Richard Surles, and James White on Planning Library Growth, and the business session where many items of important Chapter business were acted upon.

PLEASE observe that the American Society for Information Science has invited the Southeastern Chapter AALL to meet with them jointly in Atlanta, October 17-19, 1974 for the last three days of their week long meeting. The portion of their program, which we are invited to, concerns computer research among other things. There will be equipment exhibits. This is a wonderful opportunity and all of you are encouraged to attend, if at all possible. You will be receiving more information on this meeting from ASIS in the very near future.

THE TERM of office for your current Chapter officers began at the end of the Hilton Head meeting. That requires new committees to be appointed. Please fill out the enclosed form on committee preferences and return to me by September 30, 1974. We hope to publish the committee appointments in the Chapter Newsletter, to be edited by Peyton Neal and published in October 1974.

THE SOUTHEASTERN Chapter is growing and we have many programs and activities going. We will all benefit from your active participation and I am sure that it will be of benefit to you. Please give your support.